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City of Calgary – Rocky View County Intermunicipal Committee December 2020 
Meeting Update 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

The purpose of the briefing is to update the Intergovernmental Affairs Committee on the City of 
Calgary / Rocky View County Intermunicipal Committee meeting, which took place on 2020 
December 4. Councillor Chahal and Councillor Magliocca represented The City. 

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

Councillor Chahal and Deputy Reeve Kim McKylor were acclaimed as Co-Chairs of the 
Intermunicipal Committee for the upcoming year. 

The Committee received a presentation on the Rocky View County Municipal Development Plan 
and concerns were identified by City of Calgary Administration. Rocky View County 
Administration indicated that they would be working with City of Calgary Administration to seek 
resolution to outstanding concerns. 

Rocky View County presented an overview of the “Electoral Boundary Reform” project recently 
approved by Rocky View County Council. The changes will see the number of Councillors 
reduced from nine to seven along with changes to the electoral boundaries. 

The Committee received a presentation from Rocky View County on a development proposed 
near Old Banff Coach Road. City of Calgary Administration had identified a number of concerns 
with the application and had requested it be brought to the Intermunicipal Committee. Rocky 
View County Administration indicated that the applicant is undertaking revisions to the proposal 
and have been provided The City of Calgary’s concerns for their consideration. 

Administration will coordinate on the scheduling of Intermunicipal Committee meetings for 2021. 


